NOVEMBER 2021 WOODLAWN PARK CITY COUNCIL MEETING

The Woodlawn Park City Council met on Monday, November 15, 2021 at City Hall. Present were: Mayor Larry Lewis, Council Members: Mike Brown, Greg Claypool, George Langford, Tom Nunn, Ed Purcell, and Doug Watson. Also in attendance were Chief Mike Koenig, Gloria Curran, Pat Merrick and Attorney Matt Carey.

Mayor Larry Lewis called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a roll call of Council Members.

The Council reviewed the minutes for the October 2021 meeting. Tom Nunn made a motion to accept the minutes and Doug Watson seconded the motion. All voted aye and the minutes were accepted.

The Council reviewed the Treasurer's Report for September and October 2021. There was discussion about delinquent taxes and Mike Brown asked how much snow removal cost. The amount depends on the event: plowing, salt, brine, etc. Tom Nunn made a motion to accept both reports and Ed Purcell seconded the motion. All voted aye and the report was accepted.

Pat Merrick had nothing new to report.

Chief Mike Koenig gave his report. Citations: 2, Warnings: 13, State Citations: 0, All Assists: 0, Police Backup: 1, Miscellaneous: 2, Reports: 0. Gas \$178.30, Gallons 59.567.

Chief Koenig handed out some information/brochures on Speed Signs to position permanently on Westport Road since his presentation to State Highway was unsuccessful. Mike Brown asked him if he could issue Woodlawn Park Citations for speeding. Matt Carey advised this he could issue a State Citation for all moving violations going forward. Chief can also issue warnings based on Kentucky Revised Statutes (KRS). The Code Board will no longer oversee any moving violations in the City. We will update all Written Warnings with KRS codes going forward.

Variance Request: None

Resident's Comments: None

Old Business: None

New Business: None

Mayor's Report

MSD was called regarding the sinkhole on Westport Terrace by the crosswalk at Walden School. It got recovered on 11/11/21 and will be fixed by MSD. The drainage well is in the grass by the gate.

ATT Fiber Upgrade is coming to Woodlawn Park. They are in Windy Hills and should be in Woodlawn Park next month. The fiber will be put in the ground and we may have to have an ordinance for the encroachment.

The mayor received new signs for the Good Neighbor Award. They will begin in January. For December we will have Light and Decoration Awards. There was much discussion about the timing of the award. The cut off will be by 12/15/21 and awards will be given on 12/21/21. The Newsletter will begin in January 2022. Volunteers are needed for the Hanging of the Greens. It will be done on the Saturday after Thanksgiving.

Five Council Members will be attending the JCLC Annual Meeting/Dinner. Muffins with McCraney is on Saturday, December 11, at All People's Church across from Holiday Manor. The topic will be the new Veteran's Hospital.

Council Focus

City Hall: Greg Claypool asked about cleaning the mold off the railing on City Hall. The flags have been ordered.

Infrastructure: Tom Nunn repaired a light on Green Meadow Circle. Street banners have been ordered from Oates Flag Co. Louisville Water Company began replacing poles in the neighborhood.

New Moves and Rentals: Doug Watson reported that 810 Beechwood was sold on 10/25/21. There is only 1 other house for sale in Woodlawn Park at this time.

Fence and Building Permits: Mike Brown issued Permit #173 to Jenny Vermillion at 712 Stivers Road for a privacy fence.

Drainage and Block Watch: George Langford reported calling MSD about removing a metal plate. They removed it on 11/10/21 and fixed the curb. On 11/6/21 he went to Muffins with McCraney and the Veteran's Hospital was discussed. He also removed debris from the 6800 block of Green Meadow Circle

Community Activities: Ed Purcell attended the Trunk or Treat event and said it was well attended. Woodlawn Park will have a decorating contest again this year.

Discussion: Because of Covid, we will not celebrate Christmas at City Hall again this year. The Council also discussed attending Metro Council Meetings. George Langford said he was approached about someone from the Council attending these meetings and he suggested that someone represent Woodlawn Park at these meetings. They also discussed removing the sign at the Brightside Area at the ramp.

Tom Nunn made a motion to adjourned the meeting and Doug Watson seconded the motion. All voted aye and the meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

Merrick

Respectfully submitted, 12-20-2021

Pat Merrick, City Clerk,

Larry Lewis, Mayor